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Aplan in the making

“Anchored to Hope” - Hebrews 6:19

“If you don’t like something - change it. If you can’t change it, then
change your attitude” -Maya Angelou

'i Taber Christian High school; > Taber Christian High school @ Jason Visser 15
Phone: 403 359 3835. Please call if a student is sick or will be absent.

Taber Christian High School News and Notes:
Friday, May 7 - No school for students / PD day for TCHS staff

On Tuesday, May 4, the Premier announced that all K-12 students will shift to at-home
learning starting May 7" continuing on until May 25th (after the long-weekend). As per
our calendar, Friday, May 7 is a day free from instruction.

The TCHS “At Home Learning plan” will proceed as follows:

e Starting on Monday, May 10, we will hold regular TCHS Zoom meetings at 9 am on
school days.

e Zoom classes will be subject specific. During the week, Mondays and Fridays
will be focused on English instruction, Tuesdays and Thursdays will be focused
on Math instruction and Wednesdays will be focused on CALM instruction.

e For CALM, the Zoom meeting will begin at 10:30 am due to Mr. Vriends other
obligations with TCS.

e Some CTS option class work will be added in during the week as well.

e Students that are struggling, or who request some one on one time with a
teacher can once again make appointments with the school.

e Students that do not attend the Zoom meetings or who are not keeping up with
assignments, will be contacted to ensure things aren’t being “dropped”

Finally, we want to reassure all parents and students, that we recognize these are
challenging times but that our commitment to supporting students has not changed. We
have confidence that we can continue without 'missing a beat'. If anyone has thoughts
or concerns, please share. Above all, | once again give thanks to our Heavenly Father
that all is in His hands.

TCHS Staff



School Year Calendar 2020-2021

Important Dates:

May 15 - TCS/TCHS Golf Tournament - Postponed to Sept 04/2021!!
May 18 - TCHS chapel - 9 am. - Postponed to June 1

May 25 - Resume face to face classes.

June 25 - Last day of School - Sr. High

We are looking for a volunteer to help out in our Art Class
for the 2021/2022 school year. It would be for 1 hour in the
afternoon, once or twice a week (depending on the

. *. volunteer’s schedule). If you know of anyone who has

.. » Some experience and who may be interested, please talk to

Jason Visser: jason.visser@horizon.ab.ca

Qption Classes & TCHS Hoodlies

For those who did not get a chance to pay for the Foods Class Course Fee on School Cash
Online, please send your $20 cash in to the school office. Please note that all students
are taking this class.

Also students taking wood working this semester are required to pay their $30 fee.
Class Hoodies are in!! While the cost of the hoodies is a little over $S60, TCHS will be
subsidizing these so that the cost to students is $35. Students/parents will need to pay
for their hoodies on School Cash Online before taking the hoodies home. Go to our
school website: tchs.horizon.ab.ca and go to the “Quick Links - School Cash Online” to
set-up. Please let Mrs. Hoekstra know if you have any questions about this:
tanya.hoekstra@horizon.ab.ca or 403-359-3835. This should be done by the end of the
month if possible.
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CoVid Vaccinations: Horizon school division is aware of concerns from
some parents about students being vaccinated at school. This is a family /
parent matter, and no CoVid vaccinations will be occurring at school.

Taber Society for Christian Education Golf Tournament Update:

Thanks for your support of our golf tournament and the new high school. We are
certainly grateful for the generous support of donors in helping make this a reality.
On the morning of Monday, May 5, we received news from the National Golf Course
owners association in consultation with Alberta golf and Alberta Health Services that
golf courses will not be holding any tournaments this month and for a period of time
beyond (to be determined). In light of this, we have postponed the Taber Society for
Christian Education fundraising tournament to Saturday, September 4 at 2pm. Given
that this is some time away, immediate planning is no longer needed. Sponsors and
participants will be contacted in August in regards to the new date. Thanks for
understanding, and feel free to email if you have any questions:
tchsgolftournament@gmail.com



